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1.1 Introduction

This document is a refuse/recycling strategy for a planning application at 3 & 4 New
Broadway, Hampton Road. The application formalises and reconciles the following two
planning applications: 20/2395/VRC (19/3704/FUL) & 22/3328/FUL.

2.1 Approved upper floor units 20/2395/VRC (19/3704/FUL)

The bin strategy for the upper floors will be as per Officer’s report. That is to say 2 x 240l
refuse bins and 2 x 240l recycling bins located within the private lane.

3.1 Approved ground floor units 22/3328/FUL

A new recycling/refuse store is provided with capacity for three 360l bins. Refuse/recycling
bags will be stored here until presented in sacks on the pavement on collection day.

3.2.1 Refuse requirement (Extract below from LB Richmond SPD)

3.2.2 Refuse provision

One of the three 360l bins is allocated for refuse. There are four bedrooms meaning a
requirement of 280l. An overprovision of refuse storage is provided.

3.3.1 Recycling requirement (Extract below from LB Richmond SPD)

3.3.2 Recycling provision

For consistency, the store has capacity for the two other bins to also be 360l. One is for
mixed paper, card and carton recycling. And the other is for mixed container recycling.
Therefore there is a substantial overprovision in recycling storage as there is provision for up
to eight flats even though the proposal is for three flats.


